
Handover Ceremony of The Project for the Expansion of  

the Teferi Kela Primary School in Dara Otilicho Woreda, Sidama Region 

 

On 18 February 2025, a handover ceremony was held at the Teferi Kela Primary School 

for the project entitled “Expansion of the Teferi Kela Primary School in Dara Otilicho 

Woreda, Sidama Region”.  

 

With the approximately USD 70,000 grant funded by the Japanese Grant Assistance for 

Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP), Japan supported the construction of one school 

building with 4 classrooms and school furniture. This expansion will enable around 1,800 

existing students to learn in a better learning environment, which also enable 200 new 

students to enroll at the school.   

 

In her remarks, Ms HORI Kaori, Second Secretary of the Embassy of Japan expressed her 

hope that this project will improve the quality of education and provide a brighter future 

for the children of the Teferi Kela Primary School. Mr. Million Yossa, Sidama Regional 

Education Bureau Vice Head, Hon. Mr. Petros Woldesenbet, Director for Identity, 

Administrative Boundary & Peace Building Directorate, House of Federation, Mr. 

Mengesha Fitamo, Southern Sidama Zone Administration Head, and Mr. Muluneh Kiamo, 

Dara Otilicho Woreda Administration Head expressed their appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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